
MESSAGE FROM THE MAYOR 

Dear Neighbors, 

Well, another busy year has come and gone! The town is now entering a “quiet” period for four months when events are at a 

minimum and North Beach is able to rest, recover and prepare for the warmer weather and the tourists that arrive in the late 

spring. 

Congratulations to the town staff for the excellent job they did last year and thank you to our many visitors who enjoyed North 

Beach and who, in the annual Bay Weekly “Best of the Bay” contest, voted North Beach: 

. Best Bay Beach . Best Town or Neighborhood 

. Best Community Event: Bay Harvestfest . Best Farmers’ Market 

On another note, the town has a full schedule of capital projects which have either been completed, are nearing completion or 

will start in 2014. You probably have noticed the Municipal Parking Lot on Chesapeake Avenue, near 7th Street. Access to Bay 

Avenue has been completed and work is progressing for an additional access to 7th Street. A boardwalk trail in the Overlook 

Park has recently been completed which provides access to the Park from town-owned property behind Burnt Oaks. A wildlife 

observation path will be constructed on this property in the foreseeable future. We are now doing renovations and expansion 

work on the Welcome Center. In its present size it can no longer handle the demand that summer crowds place on the facility 

(which was built in 2000). Also, extensive work will be done on the pier as a new lower level fishing platform is created and the 

upper level is improved to make the pier more attractive as a wedding venue. Much needed repairs will also be done on many of 

the pilings which support the pier deck and which, in some instances, are over 40 years old. Finally, we will soon be going out to 

bid on the first phases of the 3rd Street Park development. When finished, this park will provide a beautiful and peaceful setting 

for the enjoyment of our residents and guests. 

Thank you to all our residents who take pride in their homes and in the appearance of the town. Your efforts in maintaining your 

property are appreciated by your neighbors and by the town. For those who decorated for the 

holidays, another thank you and congratulations to the winners of the Holiday Highlights 

competition.  See page 7 for the list of winners. 

Let’s get through the winter and before we know it, mild weather, flowers blooming and 

springtime showers will be here! 

Sincerely, 

Mark R. Frazer, Mayor 
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The beach and Welcome Center will open on April 27, 2014. The hours of operation 

are as follows:  

 April 27 through May 23: 8:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., Monday through Thursday 

 May 24 through September 20: 8:00 a.m. to 11:00 p.m. Friday, Saturday and 

Sunday. 

Mark your calendars for March 10, 2014 to remind you to visit the Town Hall for 

your annual beach pass and vehicle parking stickers. Beginning March 10th, you may 

obtain passes and parking stickers Monday through Friday, between the hours of 8:30 

a.m. and 4:30 p.m. Proof of residency is required. Beach Passes and Parking Stickers 

are valid from May 1st through October 

31st for each calendar year. Town 

residents will be issued beach passes. 

You must reside within the town limits 

to obtain a parking sticker. A copy of 

your lease agreement for rentals and 

each vehicle registration showing proof 

of residency must accompany request 

(application available at Town Hall and 

on website) for sticker. Property 

owners who reside within the town limits will be issued a permanent sticker for each 

vehicle. Property owners who do not reside within the town limits will not be issued 

a parking sticker. Renters within the town limits will be issued a parking sticker valid 

until April 2015. All sticker requests will be verified by the property records we have 

on file for the address. Vacation rentals may obtain daily beach passes at the 

Welcome Center, but must show their Lease Agreement each visit. For more 

information contact Town Hall at 410.257.9618 or 301.855.6681. 

NEWS FROM THE WATERFRONT 

The Welcome Center opens for the season on Sunday, April 27, 

2014.  

               February 7 at 11:00 

   am:  Zip Meets Date Event at 

North Beach Post Office 

Beginning March 10: Obtain 

Beach Passes & Parking Stickers at 

Town Hall. Monday through 

Friday, 8:30 am - 4:30 pm 

April 26 at 8:30 am: Comcast 

Cares | Plant the Town 

April 27: Beach and Welcome 

Center Open 

May 2 through October 3 

from 6 to 9 pm Every Friday: 

Friday Night Farmers’ Market,  

Classic Car Cruise-In and North 

Beach Art Fair Season Begins.  

May 24: Bicycle, Kayak and Stand 

Up Paddleboard Rentals Begin 

June 1 from 1 to 5 pm:  North 

Beach House and Garden Tour 

and Art Show 

June 14 from 12 to 6 pm:  

Eat, Drink, Go Local sponsored by 

the Maryland Wineries Association 

June 21 from 9 am to 3 pm: 

End Hunger Dragon Boat Festival 

Dates to Remember 

Please be reminded that Article II Dogs, 

Section 26-3 of the code of the Town of 

North Beach states that no person shall 

own or harbor within the Town of 

North Beach any dog unless such dog is 

licensed as provided by the ordinances 

and regulations of Calvert County. All 

ordinances and regulations of Calvert 

County concerning dogs shall apply 

within the corporate limits of the Town 

of North Beach. In addition, this 

includes the provisions of the Calvert 

County Code which call for all dogs to 

be on a leash when in the company of 

their owner outside the confines of the 

owner’s property. In addition, it is 

expressly prohibited for any dog to be 

on the town beach, whether said dog be 

at large or on a leash. It is the intention 

of the Council that dogs are prohibited 

on the sand beach under all 

circumstances. 

Additionally, Section 26-7, Enforcement, 

states that the Mayor, Town Code 

Enforcement Officer, Deputies of the 

Calvert County Sheriff’s Department, 

and Dog Wardens of Calvert County 

shall have jurisdiction within the 

corporate limits of North Beach to 

enforce all provisions of this article. 

Section 26-8, Violations and penalties 

states that violations of this article shall 

be a municipal infraction. 

DOGS RUNNING AT LARGE 

House & Garden 

          The 28th Annual 

         North Beach House and 

Garden Tour will be held on 

Sunday, June 1st from 1 to 5 p.m. 

The tour will begin at St. 

Anthony’s Church parking lot on 

Chesapeake Avenue, between 1st 

and 2nd Streets. Stay tuned for 

details of the homes on this year’s 

tour. For more information, 

please call Sally Donaldson at 

410.286.3988. 



Go to our website, www.northbeachmd.org and click on the Subscribe 

to News link to join our email list.  
Flood Zone Mapping 
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So far this year, winter has been kind to our area, but as anyone knows who has 

lived here any length of time, that can change overnight. Here is a brief outline of the 

town’s snow removal plan in case we receive winter precipitation. Pre-storm, prior 

to the snow fall, streets will receive a treatment of salt or chemicals, depending upon 

forecast conditions. When snow reaches a height of three inches, town staff will 

begin plowing. The staff will try to maintain two clear lanes on all streets and 

intersections starting with main accesses to and from town and working outward. 

Please remember in these types of events to use off-street parking, if available, as this 

is a great help to crews that are trying to clear streets. Once the streets are clear, 

crews will start clearing parking areas. This will be done while residents are at work 

or away from the home, which allows crews to be more efficient when parked cars 

are clear from normal parking areas. Every effort will be made to ensure residents 

have a safe travel 

to and from work, 

etc. For a 

complete copy of 

the Snow Removal 

Plan, please visit 

the Department 

of Public Works 

link under the 

Government tab 

on the town 

website. 

Work is going to 

start soon on 

renovation of the 

Welcome Center 

bathrooms. This is 

a much-needed 

update to the 

existing restrooms 

which will make 

for a more 

pleasant 

experience for 

everyone visiting 

the area. 

The new walkway 

trail from the Burnt Oaks neighborhood to the Wetlands Overlook Park is now in 

use. Please come out and enjoy this beautiful, sometimes forgotten, part of town. 

DPW has started on a second walkway from the new town parking lot location on 

Chesapeake Avenue. This walkway will allow foot traffic to travel from the parking 

lot to 7th Street. This will allow easier access to all the businesses located in that 

area. 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS (DPW) UPDATE 
In March 2013, FEMA 

issued Preliminary Flood 

Insurance Rate Maps (FIRMs) 

for areas of Calvert County, 

including the Town of North 

Beach. When these maps are 

approved by FEMA for use by 

the town’s flood management 

measures, the town will be 

adopting an updated Flood 

Management Ordinance that 

will include the new mapping 

and improved flood 

management measures that 

FEMA requires in order for 

properties in the town flood 

plain area to be eligible for 

flood insurance. The town 

expects to be starting the 

process of updating it’s Flood 

Management Ordinance in 

February and completing in 

the fall of 2014. The new 

flood maps will replace the 

FIRMs last adopted in 2011. 

There are significant changes 

in the Special Flood Hazard 

Area boundaries in the area of 

the Atlantic Avenue 

properties south of Seventh 

Street. The new Preliminary 

FIRMs will soon be available 

on the town’s website.  A 

copy of the current Flood 

Ordinance is already on the 

website.    Please contact 

Town Hall with any questions 

about the town’s flood 

management program and 

flood insurance. 



3rd Street Park 

                       CPH, the Town’s 

         designer for the 3rd Street 

   Park has now completed pre-final 

drawings and specifications for the 

development of a neighborhood 

park at the corner of Bay Avenue 

& 3rd Street. Town staff is now 

working on funding for the park 

and developing a phasing plan so 

the construction can be staged as 

funding becomes available. In the 

fall of 2013, Town Public Works 

completed preliminary grading at 

the site. The plans for the park can 

be viewed on the town’s web site.. 
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Seasonal 
Employment 

                     The Town of 

        North Beach is looking for 

qualified individuals to work as 

Town Attendants, at the beach/

waterfront areas and throughout 

the town for the 2014 summer 

season. The position is part time 

and only seasonal. Applicant must 

be willing to have an open/flexible 

schedule – seven days a week, 

days and nights. Applicants need 

to consider that this is an outside 

position and must be comfortable 

working under hot weather 

conditions.  A complete job 

description and application is 

available on line at 

www.northbeachmd.org and at 

the Town Hall at 8916 

Chesapeake Avenue, Monday 

through Friday, 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 

p.m.  Applications are only 

being received through 

February 21, 2014. 

Call Town Hall to schedule your next bulk pick up. 

301.855.6681 or 410.257.9618 

For 16 years, the Bay Weekly 

newspaper has asked readers to 

report on their favorite things 

and determine the Best of the 

Bay. We are happy to report 

that the Town of North Beach 

won in multiple categories, as 

did businesses in town. The 

results are as follows: 

 Art Gallery: Artworks @ 

7th 

 Theater Company: Twin Beach 

Players 

 Cupcakes: Blondie’s Baking 

Company 

 Dessert: Sweet Sue’s Bakeshop & 

Coffee Bar 

 Mexican Food: Mexico 

 Dentist: Dunkirk Dental Associates 

(Mayor Frazer’s dental practice) 

 Bay Beach: North Beach 

 Bay Town or Neighborhood: North 

Beach 

 Community Event: Bay Harvestfest 

 Living History: North Beach 

Museum (Bayside History Museum) 

 Margaritas: Mexico 

 Neighborhood Bar: Neptunes 

 Antique Store: Nice & Fleazy 

Antiques 

 Farmers Market: North Beach 

 Most Scenic Run: North-

Chesapeake Beach 

A great big thank you goes to everyone 

who participated in the survey! Our civic 

pride has once again shone through! 

2013 BEST OF THE BAY 

On Friday, February 7, 2014, the Town of North Beach will experience an event that 

occurs only once a century. It’s called Zip Meets Date. The date of 2-07-14 will 

match the town's zip code of 20714. This rare occurrence will be recognized at a 

small event at the North Beach Post Office at 

11:00 a.m. on February 7, 2014.  The public is 

invited and light refreshments will be 

provided. 

A special pictorial cancellation has been 

designed by North Beach resident, Steve 

Kortie. On February 7, you may request that 

your outgoing mail be cancelled with this 

special postmark. You may also request this postmark on an unaddressed envelope 

with appropriate first class postage to keep as a souvenir. 

Mayor Frazer would like to thank retired postal employee, David Reyno, for 

coordinating this special occasion. 

Come out and have something stamped with this special stamp. If you don’t, you’ll 

have to wait 100 more years!   

ZIP MEETS DATE 



Hello to all and I hope your Holiday 

Season was both happy and healthy! 

Many good things have occurred since 

my last “opinion” was written; but 

you’ve already read about these 

wonderful things in the Mayor’s 

greeting, so I won’t be repetitive. 

What I will say to all is the fact that I 

have ridden through Town on 

occasion and noticed leaves are being 

raked into the streets. Please DO 

NOT rake the leaves out onto the 

streets! Aside from the fact it looks 

“ugly”, the leaves will also wash into 

the drainage system and possibly 

cause problems. This will only make it 

worse; not just for the Town, but for 

residents as well. So please respect 

your neighbors and yourselves and 

just bag the leaves. Once bagged, you 

can place a few bags out with 

household trash on Mondays and 

Fridays for pickup and the leaves will 

be taken IF there is room on the 

truck. Remember though, the 

HOUSEHOLD trash has PRIORITY! 

Please remember BULK TRASH 

needs to be called into Town Hall for 

pick up and if you don’t call, it won’t 

be picked up! DO NOT PLACE ANY 

BULK ITEMS AT THE PICK UP SITE 

UNTIL THE NIGHT BEFORE and 

items not scheduled will not be picked 

up. Please don’t leave items outside 

for the next bulk pick up because not 

only does it look bad, it may attract 

rodents, etc. 

The Town is constantly improving and 

I think it will only get better! Our 

residents are conscientious of their 

homes and the Town’s perpetuity. 

We have a great neighborhood and 

support system. We do our best to 

keep everyone informed of the 

Town’s happenings; immediately 

updating via the website, the Town’s 

signs, and of course…the telephone. 

We consider each and every concern 

and try to resolve issues within a 

reasonable amount of time. I believe 

we’ve come a long way realizing 

communication is important for 

prospering. 

Remember, this is YOUR Town, 

YOUR backyard, YOUR home! Take 

pride in it and keep it looking good! It 

is, after all, the “Jewel of the 

Chesapeake Bay”! 

IN MY OPINION . . .  

Marsha Stiner, Receptionist at Town Hall 
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Mark your new 2014 Calendar now!  Volunteers will be 

needed for the 7th annual Plant the Town in conjunction with 

Earth Day.  We will begin planting the flower beds along Bay 

Avenue at 8:30 a.m. on Saturday, April 26, 2014.  Join Comcast 

volunteers, the North Beach House and Garden Club, the Red 

Hatters, and the Bayside Boys & Girls Club to beautify our 

town.  Free lunch will be provided to all volunteers. 

Comcast is excited, once again, to be part of this event and has designated the 

Boys & Girls Club as its “Charity of Choice.” Pre-register at Town Hall or call 

410.257.9618. You can also register at the Welcome Center the day of the event. 

COMCAST CARES/PLANT THE TOWN 

KIDS JUST 

WANT TO HAVE FUN 

Held from 6:30 to 7:30 pm. An 

exciting hour filled with reading, 

discussion & projects. Designed 

for students in kindergarten 

through 3rd grade. Registration is 

required. 

THEMES 

February 20: Underground 

Railroad 

March 20: Lighthouses 

April 17: Albert Einstein 

May 15: Snakes 

JOIN US FOR CHESS 

Saturdays 10:00 am to noon. All 

ages and levels welcome. 

YES, YOU CAN USE A 

COMPUTER 

GOOGLE 

February 19: 2:00 to 3:00 pm 

Tips and tricks for using Google to 

search the internet will be 

presented. Registration required. 

JOB SEEKING 

March 19: 2:00 to 3:00 pm 

Learn about useful websites and 

tips to use for job searching. 

Registration required. 

BOOK DISCUSSIONS 

Held at 7:00 pm. 

February 10: Thomas Jefferson: 

The Art of Power by Jon Meacham 

March 10: Einstein’s Dreams by 

Alan Lightman 

April 14: Wild by Cheryl Strayed 

May12: And the Mountains Echoed 

by Khaled Hosseini 

MORE PROGRAMS & 

EVENTS ON PAGE 6 

Calvert Library 
Twin Beaches Branch 



Calvert Library 
Twin Beaches Branch 

                  STORYTIME 

      Meets in the children’s area of 

the library. Registration is required. 

WEDNESDAYS 

9:15-9:35: Cuddle Up and Read to 

Me Storytime 

10-10:45: Family Storytime 

11-11:30: 2-3 Year Old Storytime 

1-1:45: Family Storytime 

SATURDAYS 

10-10:35: Family Storytime 

PLAYTIME 

SATURDAYS 

10:45-11:30: Learning and 

discovery time for you and your 

child. Engage in interactive play, 

connect with other parents and 

caregivers and have fun! Bring a 

non-battery operated toy to share. 

No registration is required. For 

ages birth though 5 years old. 

EVENING STORYTIME 

February 27 at 6:30 pm: Help 

celebrate Dr. Suess’s birthday!  

CODE NAME 4-5-6 

4th-6th grade students are invited 

to this series of events which uses 

plenty of hands-on activities to 

have fun with reading. Each month 

we will explore a new theme and 

introduce a great chapter book on 

the topic. No advanced preparation 

is needed and a snack will be 

provided. Registration is required. 

All programs start at 6:30 pm. 

Themes 

February 6: Road Trip USA 

March 6: Science of Baseball 

April 3: Ben & Me & You 

May 1: Can You Dig It? 
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A very successful 3rd Annual Bay 

Harvestfest was held on October 5th 

and the highlight this year, in addition 

to the duck and pig races, was a crab 

soup cook-off. Restaurants throughout 

Calvert County competed for the top 

prize with their own crab soup recipes.  

On October 26th, the town held its 

first ever dog costume parade, known 

as the Hound of the Town. This event 

raised funds for the Calvert Animal 

Welfare League. It was well attended 

and everyone had a howling good time! 

On the same day, the kids got their 

turn to parade down the boardwalk 

and through town for the Boo Bash 

Halloween celebration. After the 

costumes were judged, the children 

got to trick-or-treat at town 

businesses. Thank you to all involved 

for helping to make these events a 

great success!  

SUCCESSFUL FALL EVENTS 

 



Town Resident Survey 
PLEASE REMOVE THIS CENTER SECTION (PAGES 7-10), COMPLETE 

THE SURVEY AND RETURN BY FEBRUARY 28, 2014. 

Dear Resident, 

You may recall that a survey similar to the one on the next few pages was conducted 

two years ago.  That survey was based on resident input and resulted in the town 

providing large recycle bins with strong lids and wheels to residents.  This led to a 

substantial increase in recycling. 

Again, your input is needed on our trash and recycling program.  As a resident, your 

opinion is important. Please take a few minutes to respond to the survey on pages 7-

10 of this newsletter so that we may continue to make improvements and enhance the 

quality of living in North Beach.  Your feedback matters! After answering the questions, 

simply return this survey to the Town Hall by dropping it off in our drop box or by 

mailing it to P.O. Box 99, North Beach, MD 20714.  You may also complete this survey 

online at https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/NBTRASHSURVEY.  Your answers will be 

kept confidential and will be used only in combination with other replies.  Please 

respond to this survey by February 28, 2014.  Thank you in advance for participating. 
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Town Resident Survey 
PLEASE REMOVE THIS CENTER SECTION (PAGES 7-10), COMPLETE 

THE SURVEY AND RETURN BY FEBRUARY 28, 2014. 
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Town Resident Survey 
PLEASE REMOVE THIS CENTER SECTION (PAGES 7-10), COMPLETE 

THE SURVEY AND RETURN BY FEBRUARY 28, 2014. 
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Town Resident Survey 
PLEASE REMOVE THIS CENTER SECTION (PAGES 7-10), COMPLETE 

THE SURVEY AND RETURN BY FEBRUARY 28, 2014. 
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14TH ANNUAL HOLIDAY HIGHLIGHTS WINNERS 

The Town of North Beach held the 14th Annual Holiday Highlights 

Contest on Sunday, December 15, 2013. Homes and  businesses that were 

decorated for the holidays were viewed by a panel of judges. The winners 

were recognized and awarded prizes at the January 9th town council 

meeting. Congratulations to following winners: 

Homes 

1st Place: 4031 2nd Street, Brian Davis 

2nd Place: 4033 5th Street, Jeff Noyes 

3rd Place: 3908 6th Street, Elaine Vanlandingham 

Businesses 

1st place: 9110 Chesapeake Avenue, Calvert Kettle Corn 

2nd place: 9104 Chesapeake Avenue, Beauty by the Bay 

3rd place: 4109 7th Street, Wheel Clothing Store 
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IT TAKES FIVE WEEKS TO DECK OUR HALLS 

As you may have noticed the Town of North Beach added some new decorations 

this year to complement our existing decorations. If you are new to the town, 

here are some impressive facts for you: 

 The town employees and many volunteers decide to get started decorating 

the second week in November (and working with the weather) to get the 

installation completed prior to the official lighting of the tree and the annual 

Santa on the Beach and parade. 

 The total weight of all the decorations is over 5,000 pounds. 

 The Christmas tree is 22 feet tall and is adorned with over 800 ornaments. 

 There is 1,875 feet of garland from1st Street to 5th Street (4 tenths of a mile) 

dressed with 78 bows. 

 The fourteen, 8-foot 

figurines from the 

Nutcracker Suite 

Ballet, on the grassy 

lot at 3rd Street and 

Bay Avenue, were 

created by students 

and volunteers from 

Abigail Francisco 

School of Classical 

Ballet. 

 Total installation takes 

about 30 days and 

over 500 hours to 

complete. 

Shredding 

     Destroy unwanted 

     paper and documents to 

help prevent identity theft at 

these free events. All events 

are 8 am to 2 pm, rain or 

shine. 

January 25 

Northern High School 

February 22 

Huntingtown High School 

March 29 

Appeal Landfill 

April 12 

Northern High School 

May 31 

Huntingtown High School 

June 28 

Appeal Landfill 

July 26 

Northern High School 

August 23 

Huntingtown High School 

September 20 

Appeal Landfill 

October 25 

Northern High School 

November 22 

Huntingtown High School 

December 20 

Appeal Landfill 

Sponsored by the Calvert 

County Division of Solid 

Waste. 410.326.0210, 

www.co.cal.md.us/recycle 
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ANNUAL POLAR BEAR PLUNGE 

What we call the “coolest” event of the year, proved to be just that. With 

a water temperature of just 38 degrees and an air temperature of 46 

degrees, 355 brave Polar Bear Plungers jumped into the Chesapeake Bay 

on January 1, 2014. Because of the low tide level, the plunge was held on 

the south side of the pier this year. There were thousands of spectators 

perched on the boardwalk, finger piers and even on the rocks. 

Again this year, there were three 

ways to participate in the plunge. 

Participants could pre-register on 

the town’s website and pay a $25 registration fee that ensured them a long-

sleeve 2014 Polar Bear Plunge t-shirt and a personalized certificate. Participants 

could also pay the registration fee the day of the plunge and still receive a t-

shirt and certificate, although it was first come-first served. The final way to 

participate was to sign the plunge waiver and jump in! 

The town acquired business sponsors for this year’s event. As part of the 

sponsorship, businesses earned a spot on the town’s 2014 Special Events 

Banner. This banner will be proudly hung at the boardwalk during this calendar 

year.  

Finally, the net proceeds of the 2014 Polar Bear Plunge will be given to the 

Chesapeake Bay Foundation.  The Town of North Beach is very pleased with 

the turnout of bears and spectators and also pleased to be able to provide 

such an enjoyable afternoon for so many as we kickoff a new year!  
13 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

Note: All trash/bulk/recyclables must be curbside by 6 a.m.  Trash must be bagged, placed in a trash can with a lid. Recyclables mush be in a container clearly marked 

recycling container. Bulk trash pickup is on a ONCE-A-MONTH BASIS, BY APPOINTMENT ONLY. Call Town Hall by the Friday prior to the monthly pickup date to 
schedule an appointment for your bulk trash pickup.  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

 Environmental 

Committee Mtg. 7 pm 
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 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Special Events Mtg, 7 pm  Recycle Pickup 

 Work Session and Town 

Council Mtg., 

7 pm  Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Holiday, Town Hall 

Closed 

 Public Safety Mtg., 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Economic Development 

Committee Mtg, 7 pm 

 Planning Commission Mtg, 

7 pm  Trash Pickup 

 Bulk Pickup 

(Appointment Only) 

 Trash Pickup 

 Special Events Mtg, 7 pm  Recycle Pickup  Work Session, 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Zip Meets Date Event at 

Post Office, 11 am 

 Trash Pickup  Trash Pickup 

 Holiday, Town Hall 

Closed 

 Trash Pickup  Recycle Pickup 

 Planning Commission Mtg, 

7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Economic Dev. 

Committee Mtg, 7 pm 

 Bulk Pickup 

(Appointment Only) 

 Town Council Meeting, 7 

pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Obtain Beach Passes & 

Parking Stickers at Town 

Hall Beginning Today  Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Planning Commission Mtg, 

7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Holiday, Town Hall 

Closed 

 Polar Bear Plunge, 1 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Environmental 

Committee Mtg, 7 pm  Work Session, 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Special Events Committee 

Mtg, 7 pm  Recycle Pickup 

 Chris Haley 

Presentation 

at Town Hall, 

2 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Town Council Meeting, 

7 pm 

 Environmental 

Committee Mtg. 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Economic Dev. 

Committee Mtg, 7 pm 

 Bulk Pickup 

(Appointment Only) 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30      

       

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28 29 30    A
p
ri

l 
2
0
14

 
M

ay
 2

0
14

 
J
u
n
e 

2
0
14

 

Note: All trash/bulk/recyclables must be curbside by 6 a.m.  Trash must be bagged, placed in a trash can with a lid. Recyclables mush be in a container clearly marked 

recycling container. Bulk trash pickup is on a ONCE-A-MONTH BASIS, BY APPOINTMENT ONLY. Call Town Hall by the Friday prior to the monthly pickup date to 
schedule an appointment for your bulk trash pickup.  

 Environmental 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm  Work Session, 7 pm  Trash Pickup  Recycle Pickup 

 Town Council Meeting, 

7 pm  Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Holiday, Town Hall 

Closed 

 Trash Pickup 

 Economic Dev. 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Bulk Pickup (Appointment 

Only) 

 Planning Commission Mtg, 

7 pm  Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Special Events Mtg, 7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Environmental 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Farmers’ Market, Classic 

Car Cruise-In & NB Art 

Fair, 6 to 9 pm  Work Session, 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Farmers’ Market, Classic 

Car Cruise-In & NB Art 

Fair, 6 to 9 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Farmers’ Market, Classic 

Car Cruise-In & NB Art 

Fair, 6 to 9 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Public Safety Committee 

Mtg. (As needed), 7 pm 

 Bulk Pickup 

(Appointment Only) 

 Trash Pickup 

 Farmers’ Market, Classic 

Car Cruise-In & NB Art 

Fair, 6 to 9 pm 

 Holiday, Town Hall 

Closed 

 Trash Pickup 

 Special Events Mtg, 7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Economic Development 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Farmers’ Market, Classic 

Car Cruise-In & NB Art 

Fair, 6 to 9 pm 

 Environmental 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Work Session and Town 

Council Meeting, 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Farmers’ Market, Classic 

Car Cruise-In & NB Art 

Fair, 6 to 9 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Farmers’ Market, Classic 

Car Cruise-In & NB Art 

Fair, 6 to 9 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Economic Dev. 

Committee Mtg., 7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Farmers’ Market, Classic 

Car Cruise-In & NB Art 

Fair, 6 to 9 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Special Events Mtg, 7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Town Council Mtg, 7 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Farmers’ Market, Classic 

Car Cruise-In & NB Art 

Fair, 6 to 9 pm 

 Trash Pickup 

 Trash Pickup 

 Bulk Pickup 

(Appointment Only) 

 Planning Commission Mtg, 

7 pm 

 Planning Commission Mtg, 

7 pm 

 Recycle Pickup 

 Comcast Cares | Plant the 

Town, 8:30 am 

 Beach & 

Welcome 

Center Open 

for Season 

 Bicycle, Kayak & Stand Up 

Paddleboard Rentals Begin 

 House & 

Garden Tour & 

Art Show, 1 to 

5 pm 

 Eat | Drink | Go Local, 12 

to 6 pm 

 End Hunger Dragon Boat 

Festival, 9 am to 3 pm 
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Bayside History Museum 

POST-VICTORIAN VALENTINE 

POSTCARD WORKSHOP: REGISTRATION REQUIRED 

Saturday, February 8, 2014 at 2:00 pm 

View the museum’s vintage postcard collection, then make your own take-home postcard 

valentines with reproduction vintage postcards and all sorts of crafting materials. 

Recommended age 5+. Email baysidehistorymuseum@hotmail.com or call 

301.855.4028 or 410.610.5970 to register. Children must be accompanied by 

adult. 

LET’S PLAY 1950s RESTAURANT: REGISTRATION REQUIRED 

Saturday, February 22, 2014 at 2:00 pm 

Kids take a look at our local restaurant exhibit then play 1950s Restaurant with menus 

toting vintage prices and meals! Take a turn as a cook, server and customer! $1.00 per 

participant, registration required due to limited seating. 

Recommended age 3+. Email baysidehistorymuseum@hotmail.com or call 

301.855.4028 or 410.610.5970 to register. Children must be accompanied by 

adult. 

 4025 4th Street 

410.610.5970 or 

301.888.4028 

www.baysidehistorymuseum.org 

MAY 1 - OCTOBER 31  

Open Wednesday through 

Sunday from 1 to 4 pm 

NOVEMBER 1 - APRIL 30 

Open Saturday and Sunday 

from 1 to 4 pm 


